
 

 

 

 

 

 

DECEMBER NEWSLETTER 

 

December 1, 2024 

 

Seasons Greetings Troop 3! 

 

I hope you all had a wonderful Thanksgiving! I know I did! 

 

We enjoyed a very busy November, including the Pancake Breakfast, our outdoor Veterans 

Night Ceremony, and the VT3 Crew at the Hatboro Holiday Parade. We had a great turnout for 

the November trip, both Scout and Scouters. It was a beautiful weekend with a couple chilly 



nights and mornings at Ockanickon. November camping is not for novice, and the Scouts did 

great. 

 

We've got several great activities and opportunities for service coming up in December. This 

has always been my favorite time of year, and Wreath ceremonies and Christmas Caroling 

with the troop have become highlights. Recruiting Night with Giant Battleship is coming up, as 

well as Trivia Night and Cookie Wars! We've even got a Movie Night planned for the end of 

the year. 

 

Yours in Scouting, 

Mr. Keith Grimes 

 

DECEMBER ACTIVITY CALENDAR 

 



 

 

 

DETAILS FOR THE MONTH 

 

Recruiting Night 

 

Monday, December 2nd from 7:15-9 PM will be a Recruiting Night with Giant Battleship! 

We'll host Arrows from a few different local Packs. Also, for those working towards First Class, 

Requirement 10 is to bring a friend to a meeting. We need helpers there early to get set up. 

Wear your Class A Uniform. 

 

https://mqmwsr5ab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001HusOCE2WW9iZK0GmX57veseilHC_CZ1eUuNkpFeNeov7q8NnErQTqHYAom9BsftH0iUuCPa1ac8XxxbeIfxZScqArHFRvEAfwK0eEwA4N4HrxDzmEnP9-giv-OSp-3zUM823IeSh1T1Zcw6QNi0TdHAgECsouryB30fs7PfL6zAB3siCCkEgpFIAoJaSFZiKF1TAlODuY4PTAq7QBEqYkq1mW7WPCmJcoaXKTSYyiKU=&c=71MKhtgqlFyFSzPGUCmEsHfH-eUAYLGSGdgWfvZnlFNRkIkdK5l3Wg==&ch=41-_zz56erbEGeRgmZAVAdaftMR3c4uCQw_dpb2neHDWgZr6Yvs4mA==


TLC Meeting 

 

Tuesday, December 3rd from 7:30-8:45 PM the TLC will meet at my house to discuss 

November and December, and to plan January. No uniform required. 

 

Phantoms Hockey Game 

 

Lehigh Valley Phantoms vs Hershey Bears Hockey 

 

Game time is 7:05 PM on Saturday December 7th at 

the PPL Center in Allentown. Scouts in Class A will be color 

guard on the ice before the game! 

 

The sign-up deadline has passed, but Mr. Garry Pfeil at 215-519-3058 

or gmpfeil@hotmail.com to see if there are any extra tickets. 

 

 

 

 

Troop Meeting 

 

Monday, December 9th from 7:30-9 PM the Troop Meeting highlight will be Trivia Baseball, 

not to be confused with Baseball Trivia. Wear your Class A Uniform. 

 

Project Bluelight 

 

Tuesday, December 10th from 5-8 PM VT3 will be recording Project 

Bluelight at the Horsham Community Center. This event honors fallen 

police officers. Dinner will be provided. Wear your Class A Uniform. 

 

 

 

 

Committee Meeting & Holiday Party 

 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001AhiiKizxRUvupm2_Z3KdDqspxnAyYV9L769V5-fKj1AIFzbiHvFplZ5qOhSAOMZJg-0B48fNiIqCs-F66YufUBwd-lKO21gMevZoyxTAWYGcM0-Ao9XrzUX8JqAvLzvxNsHOmTVBZlxGrXbAtl4GBDCbJjW4gSg1ib5UwCmPzBGenkjGj6lkOokTVH64y6DevSzMJU0fonHr0Z9rwygzF6MZCXaPDM8PDOATSHndMyHv5ZNhmcXzPMJnwXawg-ARVIP7U9r3RoyZthbayR8m0qoJ-ttTyzaoJDPf1UApn9FXC682WYqDzw8d7q5cJM7TZqDVburuz1ZWkiP8jBwt3L-avTBRLLA9aKc4MV30iQ_e48hOfiPZQB5KMFfw4_m2karRePqOn7zBbY69lvdnkw==&c=JcIGFKveTH6dbTQJynZ1T0cnwKTTjyvTaMH6U4GCIsrANNHDK-vX_A==&ch=Ke7Oj2PTkyv3pQF7oYKENfKPhzAye9DucAvXJUePzRN7khM_MtCQPQ==
mailto:gmpfeil@hotmail.com


Thursday, December 12th from 6-8 PM the Troop Staff & Committee will be meeting at my 

house for a Potluck Dinner followed by an actual meeting to discuss November and 

December, and to plan January. All leaders and parents are welcome and encouraged to 

attend! 

 

Axe Throwing at Bury the Hatchet 

 

 

 

https://mqmwsr5ab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001HusOCE2WW9iZK0GmX57veseilHC_CZ1eUuNkpFeNeov7q8NnErQTqJreC0yQEJS0dMUZ41HxpewQ74O2M24J8jeVCiXTA6Uj3GvEkavh-j2tQNA2x30HZQpOeIYHFAQuMmERG2smK0wAeY-zIJqRWvP9bwmf8ZL0FnEfpT5pF9DllwPbuSXsz2N-UHPgJnQhl4OIul6D5iEyQTK3H5lcjmjmG3-r_QTPp8XDk69i2a0=&c=71MKhtgqlFyFSzPGUCmEsHfH-eUAYLGSGdgWfvZnlFNRkIkdK5l3Wg==&ch=41-_zz56erbEGeRgmZAVAdaftMR3c4uCQw_dpb2neHDWgZr6Yvs4mA==


On Friday December 13 from 7-9 PM, we will 

be enjoying an evening of throwing sharp metal 

objects in a safe manner at Bury the Hatchet. 

 

Please arrive at 6:30 PM in Class B Uniform. 

 

Cost: $40 

 

 

 

Sign-up for Axe Throwing on Cheddar Up 

 

 

Wreath Across America 

 

 

 

Saturday, December 14th, we will head down to Arlington National Cemetery for Wreaths 

Across America. The Scouts who went last year had a great experience, and hope that more 

will join us this year! 

 

Park in the South Parking Lot of the Pentagon at 7:30 AM. We'll meet up near the entrance 

to the 9/11 Memorial, before heading through security as a group. 

https://mqmwsr5ab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001HusOCE2WW9iZK0GmX57veseilHC_CZ1eUuNkpFeNeov7q8NnErQTqHYAom9BsftHSbHKCCEkNv9VwjkauuAkCY6PDiHCQgAmAs2rTrITTztWxMBrVZ6YvvmJIr3jqN7JC3PwAXeyCUNGodxDgsWST6jbHPjJ076l2Sa5kfR3og0h_6aLkDVt8EbCIrsZuqZIRcQCtEr8b4JHBg_vSm5c0NbMQEF7U8iHKt8fa85oH3aQlbX3IUyCgpXLy0g04PGuemtsoTLJdtuKRfITVD1DSZCFTPlZgSaDarFenaphHrvRNQg1weRU9tWxlcQwlGCV13K4VvuPWtQ_3b2FwgUf1sJQWoLaThzPY2joByX1eu03NmJ6HB5OdHA1NJtYjsNfGDfWd1m81H8aKE9pZRrjzH8xp1vjr3Pb0MdQg0MO6yVAn5QldxM4bJNEtZC-9-kGTTTDa18gKkIneWooRZT8qvgAwKeL98QZEyoclrMd2N1urAR4uLSGYHAPI2Fm3Px5VGlGIJ0d91HuTmnRRZHXJIMHFLGB7afVZRKZA0gaoTx2M52RD1I-u9Dw_gCaCodUTSgUhHZqs3HJVSxaGAB2M26QrNrFrancV_NpY1-Tye1R161eIXCy0A==&c=71MKhtgqlFyFSzPGUCmEsHfH-eUAYLGSGdgWfvZnlFNRkIkdK5l3Wg==&ch=41-_zz56erbEGeRgmZAVAdaftMR3c4uCQw_dpb2neHDWgZr6Yvs4mA==
https://mqmwsr5ab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001HusOCE2WW9iZK0GmX57veseilHC_CZ1eUuNkpFeNeov7q8NnErQTqHYAom9BsftHO-s8WXu5Gz1-Imju4qE9NXN2Ibufnh0ax39dE_aDX1uw6aTrBDZpt5_dU6M-GTBMn94lAMkWUfKbOWx_or7suGsjbzz6yJcVbGS_ryRIT0A=&c=71MKhtgqlFyFSzPGUCmEsHfH-eUAYLGSGdgWfvZnlFNRkIkdK5l3Wg==&ch=41-_zz56erbEGeRgmZAVAdaftMR3c4uCQw_dpb2neHDWgZr6Yvs4mA==
https://mqmwsr5ab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001HusOCE2WW9iZK0GmX57veseilHC_CZ1eUuNkpFeNeov7q8NnErQTqMk2wYytQG3iFBQArSKYhcTNHEdm64QL2zH51zYNEz5C9fuCzu90B_uiuKou_D1r7Ml4_ouGDAxzyOYWIZNE9-gDqTUWMk15VvAJ-ih1mlPWNKIvZZxdJ1d8ZmAYEtC2dpuXrU4xXk5C1VhcQNpGU5gQj5bne7QZa0zb0Ja1xwKvWA-rAfDxFlUgUBpN6Xxiiub_1UUYglK2mldROx6F9JHr7fg8daTuV_FsyQ2oojz3ZNlmi-ErT5fWBdOccy7XLw==&c=71MKhtgqlFyFSzPGUCmEsHfH-eUAYLGSGdgWfvZnlFNRkIkdK5l3Wg==&ch=41-_zz56erbEGeRgmZAVAdaftMR3c4uCQw_dpb2neHDWgZr6Yvs4mA==
https://mqmwsr5ab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001HusOCE2WW9iZK0GmX57veseilHC_CZ1eUuNkpFeNeov7q8NnErQTqHYAom9BsftHSkmdQFEg-n3kvT-EHxYR2KemzRB7sq0B2lFnZ9UKZc5Jmz5h2cDtatocMOjknrLshdIdj4oVOOn0YwpfTqPLuiir5sess4AU2fM5GdyhG0RIWhooitTpVO02J9UHk3mh3nlflOA4xuBVuks_bIf6krHxzpTR19xDcQS_k93eUQaOIhIG9Q1aSrwBSS-vA0AMsvNYFa1r8XQH7yaqBD4q-x3SExnJOvLIO9dQWiObVKE7j2NxiRtF9Ys6bsP9y42U5Xddr8LlA-wSXwrcQbA6vxt6_n70mIsWj9esZKAoznYFyr-ktk7eQ_YGOYDn2BH9uhh6r0zHK3kjNjI5O8HzIZtOdI1WiMJ6vIdo33JThgm2oHfgjksgV_c2pRfb5fBWxXX2qDnboyjMcbTbmkiiLSmrv-6YT_xyyEA3Plh8414=&c=71MKhtgqlFyFSzPGUCmEsHfH-eUAYLGSGdgWfvZnlFNRkIkdK5l3Wg==&ch=41-_zz56erbEGeRgmZAVAdaftMR3c4uCQw_dpb2neHDWgZr6Yvs4mA==
https://mqmwsr5ab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001HusOCE2WW9iZK0GmX57veseilHC_CZ1eUuNkpFeNeov7q8NnErQTqHYAom9BsftHSkmdQFEg-n3kvT-EHxYR2KemzRB7sq0B2lFnZ9UKZc5Jmz5h2cDtatocMOjknrLshdIdj4oVOOn0YwpfTqPLuiir5sess4AU2fM5GdyhG0RIWhooitTpVO02J9UHk3mh3nlflOA4xuBVuks_bIf6krHxzpTR19xDcQS_k93eUQaOIhIG9Q1aSrwBSS-vA0AMsvNYFa1r8XQH7yaqBD4q-x3SExnJOvLIO9dQWiObVKE7j2NxiRtF9Ys6bsP9y42U5Xddr8LlA-wSXwrcQbA6vxt6_n70mIsWj9esZKAoznYFyr-ktk7eQ_YGOYDn2BH9uhh6r0zHK3kjNjI5O8HzIZtOdI1WiMJ6vIdo33JThgm2oHfgjksgV_c2pRfb5fBWxXX2qDnboyjMcbTbmkiiLSmrv-6YT_xyyEA3Plh8414=&c=71MKhtgqlFyFSzPGUCmEsHfH-eUAYLGSGdgWfvZnlFNRkIkdK5l3Wg==&ch=41-_zz56erbEGeRgmZAVAdaftMR3c4uCQw_dpb2neHDWgZr6Yvs4mA==


 

The trip is free, but we ask that you arrange your own transportation. Please RSVP to Mr. Bob 

Waeltz at 215-206-0276. 

 

If you would like to go, but don't have a ride, please let me know and I'll help find you a ride. 

Wear your Class A Uniform with neckerchief and dress for the weather. 
 

 

Wreaths Across Hatboro 

 

 

 

 

Sunday, December 15th 12:30-1:30 PM, we will be holding our own wreath laying ceremony 

at Hatboro Baptist Cemetery. 

 

Wear your Class A Uniform with neckerchief and dress for the weather. 

 

Troop Meeting 

 

Monday, December 16th from 7:30-9 PM we will be in Fellowship Hall for a regular Troop 

Meeting and Cookie Wars!. Wear your Class A uniform. 

 



Christmas Caroling 

 

 

 

Monday, December 23rd from 7:15-9 PM we will be spreading some Holiday Cheer to a few 

local families. If you have any suggestions, please let me know. Also please, bring Two Dozen 

Cookies to share. Please arrive early so that we can organize the cookies and drivers. 

 

Wear your Class A Uniform with festive attire and dress for the weather! 

 

Pizza Party & Movie Night 

 



 

 

 

Monday, December 30th from 6:30-9 PM we will be in Fellowship Hall for something 

different this year. We'll enjoy some pizza and snacks, and we'll watch the classic "Home 

Alone". 

 

Wear your Class B Uniform. 

 

COMING SOON! 

 

Museum of Illusions 

 



 

 

January 17-19 we plan to camp in a cabin in Cheltenham and tour Philadelphia, including the 

Museum of Illusions and Independence Seaport Museum at Penn's Landing 

Stay tuned for details! 

 

Venture Trip to Mount Washington 

 



 

 

The annual Venture Trip to Mount Washington is only a few months away! This challenging 

yet rewarding trip is open to all Scouts age 14+ who hold the rank of Star or higher. 

 

We'll be departing at 6 am on Saturday March 8th and returning around 5 pm on Tuesday 

Marth 11th. 

 

The final cost of the trip is yet be determined but it will be about $350, including 

transportation, lodging, meals, and mountaineering boot/crampon rental. 

 

The picture above is from the last time we did this trek in March 2023. This is one of my 

personal favorites. 

 

NEWS AND NOTES 

 



The Latest 2024-2025 Annual Plan! 

 

Check out the latest Annual Plan. We had to move around some dates in March. The Ham & 

Turkey Supper will be on March 1st and Mt. Washington will be March 8-11. 

 

Summer Camp will be July 13-19. 

The Summer Venture Trip to Canoe the Allagash will be July 25 to August 2. 

 

Please mark your family calendars with these important dates! 

 

Click here for the latest 2024-2025 Annual Plan! 

 

 

 

https://mqmwsr5ab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001HusOCE2WW9iZK0GmX57veseilHC_CZ1eUuNkpFeNeov7q8NnErQTqHYAom9BsftH8KtXbfL14J3nE0LSOqW-jQr5LpptF0bqXR5HQVoSx11NGFXTuF39zzmrmLb5zhjSzzy_7H-9i1bJLNgT8L_pUVXYaJ4tQZRgyGZH3vBsKGGWptSd74QjqYmTbL-vxSMuoXAY-r7XNbY1G_upX9IU_Qp4UYmPDYfaX4t9Nnrsp-E=&c=71MKhtgqlFyFSzPGUCmEsHfH-eUAYLGSGdgWfvZnlFNRkIkdK5l3Wg==&ch=41-_zz56erbEGeRgmZAVAdaftMR3c4uCQw_dpb2neHDWgZr6Yvs4mA==
https://mqmwsr5ab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001HusOCE2WW9iZK0GmX57veseilHC_CZ1eUuNkpFeNeov7q8NnErQTqHYAom9BsftH8KtXbfL14J3nE0LSOqW-jQr5LpptF0bqXR5HQVoSx11NGFXTuF39zzmrmLb5zhjSzzy_7H-9i1bJLNgT8L_pUVXYaJ4tQZRgyGZH3vBsKGGWptSd74QjqYmTbL-vxSMuoXAY-r7XNbY1G_upX9IU_Qp4UYmPDYfaX4t9Nnrsp-E=&c=71MKhtgqlFyFSzPGUCmEsHfH-eUAYLGSGdgWfvZnlFNRkIkdK5l3Wg==&ch=41-_zz56erbEGeRgmZAVAdaftMR3c4uCQw_dpb2neHDWgZr6Yvs4mA==


GREAT THINGS OUR SCOUTS AND SCOUTERS ARE DOING 

 

Rank Advancement 

 

 

 

On November 20th, Kenny Kirsch passed his Eagle Board of Review! 

 

Congratulations, Kenny! 

 



 

 

Second Class: 

Elijah Friedland 

 

 

 

Tenderfoot: 

Domenic Barba 

Jack Hendrickson 

Austin Mulherin 

 

Merit Badges 

 

 

 

 

 



Personal Fitness: 

Aidan Wills 

 

Camping: 

Jack Coughlin 

 

Fall Pancake Breakfast 

 

 

 



 

 

On November 9 we held another successful Pancake Breakfast. Thank you to all the 

volunteers who came out to help, and thank you to all of our supporters! The Scouts 

collectively earned almost $2,000 to put towards Summer Camp or any troop activity of their 

choice. 

 

Thank you to Mr. Baranowski and Mr. Lavelle for putting it together! 
 

 

Veterans Night 

 



 

 



 

 

On November 11 we held our annual Veterans Night to honor members of the community 

and Troop 3 Family who have served our Nation in the military. We held the event outdoors at 

the Hatboro Baptist Cemetery Veterans Memorial. The weather cooperated, and it was not 

terribly cold like last year. 

 

Thank you to Mr. Waeltz for making all the arrangements! 

 

Hellerick's Adventure Farm 

 



 

 

On November 15-17 we headed to Upper Bucks County to camp at Ockanickon Scout Reserve 

for the weekend. 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 

We spent the day Saturday climbing, ziplining, and playing games at Hellericks Farm. 

 



 

 

 

 



On Sunday morning we took a short hike at Ralph Stover State Park up to the High Rocks Vista 

overlooking the Tohickon Creek for Scouts Own. 

 

Thank you to Mrs. Johnstonbaugh for putting it all together! 

 

Potluck Dinner 

 

 

 



 

 

On November 25 we held our First Annual Potluck Dinner the Monday before Thanksgiving. 

Tons of good food and desserts from the Scout Dessert contest! It turned out great, and we 

will probably do it again next year. 

 

Congratulations to Benny for his First Place Cookies, 

and to Eli for his Second Place Cookie Dough Balls! 

 
 

 

DECEMBER BIRTHDAYS 

 



The following Scouts are celebrating his birthday this 

month! 

 

Domenic Barba 12/7 

JJ Humes 12/11 
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